City oF BETHLEHEM
OFFICE OF THE CITY SOLICITOR

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

To: Street Vacation Ordinance — Portion of Pyatt Street
From: William P. Leeson, Esq., City Solicitor

Re: Louise M. Kelchner, City Clerk

Date: August 29, 2018

In reference to the ordinance scheduled for final passage regarding the vacation of
portion of Pyatt Street, this will confirm the following:

¢ Upon further consultation with the Public Works Department, it has been determined
that the City does not have any utilities in the portion of Pyatt Street to be vacated.

e Letters have been received from PPL and UGI indicating that no easements are
required over the portion of Pyatt Street to be vacated.

® A letter has been received from Verizon indicated that they have secured the required
easements over the portion of Pyatt Street to be vacated.

¢ The required Declaration of Covenants has been signed and recorded and a copy
provided to the City.
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William P. Leesqn, EsgeSolicitor

cc: Robert J. Donchez, Mayor
Michael Alkhal, Public Works
Derek Richmond, Esq.



